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Dear Brian,

I hope this email finds you well.

I write in reference to the negotiations for the PKA Enterprise Agreement, and in light of the continuing industrial action taken by
CPSU NSW members at PKA.

As indicated previously to MTC, the CPSU NSW is always willing to engage in constructive discussions concerning the
Enterprise Agreement in an attempt to bring to an end the ongoing industrial disputation.

The CPSU NSW bargaining team will be available to meet with MTC late this week or early next week.

However, the CPSU NSW’s position is very clear, and I believe that we have made numerous concessions, including choosing
not to pursue every item on our initial log of claims but for the pay claim. We have also made concessions with respect to the pay
claim, including the acceptance of MTC’s initial pay claim, albeit over an Enterprise Agreement with a slightly shorter term, in
exchange for the payment of a $1500 sign-on bonus.

Should MTC wish to table a revised offer, noting that MTC’s previous offer was not accepted by CPSU NSW members at PKA, I
would welcome to opportunity to meet and discuss this further.

As always, please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or wish to discuss the above further.

Cheers,

Jessica Epps | Senior Industrial Officer

Community and Public Sector Union, NSW Branch 
​160 Clarence Street, Sydney NSW 2000
jepps@psa.asn.au | cpsunsw.org.au | 1800 772 679

PSA / CPSU NSW ~ Working harder for members, ​Call 1800 PSA NSW (1800 772 679)

NSW Public Service Association / CPSU NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands where we work and the places in which we live. 
​We pay respect to Ancestors and Elders, past, present and future. 
We recognise the unique cultural and spiritual relationship and celebrate the contributions of First Nations peoples to Australia
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UNITED WE BARGAIN, DIVIDED WE BEG
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